
 

 

Purpose 

The purpose of this Policy is to ensure Ergon Energy Corporation Limited (“Ergon Energy 
Network”, “Ergon Network”, or “Ergon Energy”)  supports our customers and property 
owners in New South Wales (NSW) who are experiencing financial stress or hardship to 
maintain their privately-owned property poles and powerlines.  

It is important to regularly check and maintain electricity assets to ensure any safety and/or 
bushfire risks are well managed.  

Scope 

Ergon Energy Network distributes electricity to a number of customers located in northern 
NSW, across the border, via regional Queensland’s electricity distribution network. This 
Policy is only applicable to these customers (‘you’). 

In line with the guidelines prescribed by the NSW Government for managing the safety and 
maintenance of electrical assets, Ergon Network now routinely inspects all privately-owned 
property poles and lines connected to our electricity distribution network in NSW to the 
Metering Point, and advises of any identified defects or vegetation clearing requiring 
attention.   

As the property owner, you must take action in a timely manner to ensure the privately-
owned power poles or powerlines on your property are maintained in accordance with the 
Electricity Supply Act 1995 (NSW).  

Please note, if you are renting the property, this Policy does not apply to you. You must, 
where defects are identified, notify the property owner or your rental agent as soon as 
reasonably practical that the electricity supply on the property requires attention.   

Policy statement  

Ergon Network understands that electricity is an essential service. This Policy seeks to 
minimise the instances of disconnections from the network, and unnecessary stress or 
hardship, while ensuring both your personal and community safety.  

We recognise that the poles and line maintenance work can be a significant cost and that 
you may be unable to pay for the defect rectification work identified in the required 
timeframe due to your financial circumstances and other hardships.  

To help us assist you, this Policy provides guidance on your eligibility for support and the 
options available. 
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Implementation 

Confirm the work must be done 

Following our inspection of any privately-owned property poles and lines, Ergon Network 
provides advice of any defects identified that must be rectified within a certain timeframe to 
ensure safety and/or bushfire risks are well managed. This advice may also recommend 
maintenance work in line with best practice asset management.  

This Policy only applies to the work that must be carried out to manage safety and/or 
bushfire risks and maintain ongoing connection to the electricity grid. This can include 
defect rectification work, or the trimming or removal of vegetation to ensure safe clearances 
from any privately-owned electricity assets or Ergon Energy’s network, carried out by either 
a third party or by Ergon Network.  

Identify eligibility for support  

Ergon Network encourages you to contact us to discuss your capacity to pay for any 
necessary maintenance works.  

We identify an individual as being eligible for support under this Policy when they recognise 
their financial responsibility for the payment, but do not have the capacity to pay as a result 
of financial difficulties, hardship or due to the unexpected amount or timing of the required 
payment.  

You might be experiencing financial stress or hardship due to a range of factors:  

• unemployment or low income 

• reliance on government assistance or Centrelink payments, including a pension 

• sudden loss of income or substantial reduction in income 

• suffering from a physical or mental illness, or caring for someone with an illness 

• living with a physical or intellectual disability, or caring for someone with a disability 

• experiencing domestic or family violence (including coercive control) 

• change in the make-up of the family unit 

• involvement in legal proceedings 

• death in the family 

• impacted by a natural calamity such as fire, drought, flood or storm damage 

• the amount you are required to pay is greater than you can afford to pay.  

Given Ergon Network will not know your capacity to pay, you will need to contact us to seek 
assistance.  

We will discuss with you what we require to allow us to assess your eligibility for support or 
assistance. 

We may also proactively identify eligibility for support due to specific circumstances at our 
discretion. 
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Agree on appropriate support  

When you contact us, we will discuss the appropriate assistance for your individual 
circumstances.  

This can include any of the following: 

Assistance with payments to third parties  

In the first instance, Ergon Network expects that you will engage a third party (such as an 
electrician or accredited service provider) to complete the maintenance works on your 
privately-owned assets within the required timeframe. Once you have a quote and 
considered your financial capacity to pay for the works, you may then decide to contact us 
to discuss your eligibility for support.  

If you are eligible under this Policy, and support is agreed, the work can then progress with 
our financial assistance. This financial assistance may be for all or part of the cost of the 
work. The work may be undertaken by the third party engaged by you or by Ergon Network, 
at our discretions.  

Flexible payment options  

We may come to an agreement to provide financial assistance through an interest free 
payment plan, allowing you to pay off the outstanding debts/damages over an agreed 
period of time.  

When developing a payment plan, we recognise the need for payment plans to be 
managed individually, requiring negotiation and flexibility.  

When assessing your capacity to pay, we will take into consideration the amount of the 
debt, as well as your individual circumstances and ability to make repayments. Your health 
and wellbeing, as well as that of your partner or dependents can also be considered in our 
discussions.   

In extenuating circumstances, consideration may be given to writing off the debt. 

Consider your rights and obligations  

It is your right under this Policy to: 

• be treated in a respectful and professional manner 

• have confidentiality maintained at all times 

• have options, information and support clearly explained 

• be protected from debt recovery or legal action while complying with agreed 
arrangements.  
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It is your obligation under this Policy to: 

• acknowledge the debt and obligation to repay 

• provide Ergon Network with any reasonable evidence, if requested, to assist with the 
assessment of financial hardship and capacity to pay 

• advise Ergon Network if contact details or financial circumstances change 

• notify Ergon Network if you are unable to meet agreed payments or terms 

• acknowledge that Ergon Network may need to proceed with maintenance work to 
address risks before a hardship ruling has been finalised.  

Record and monitor agreed payment plans  

All agreed payment plans will be recorded and monitored regularly by Ergon Network. 

In establishing an agreement for flexible payment options, it is expected that all parties will 
act in good faith. Where there is a lack of cooperation or good faith negotiations, Ergon 
Network reserves its lawful rights to recover the debt owed.  

Disconnect supply only as a last resort  

Ergon Network will only initiate disconnection of supply as a last resort to protect 
community safety or when all other remedies under this Policy have been exhausted.  

You may elect to disconnect supply rather than maintain supply.  

If you present as eligible for support, Ergon Network may undertake the work to make the 
supply safe, and not disconnect supply, and seek agreement on a payment plan after the 
work is undertaken.  

Contact us for support  

For a confidential discussion around your eligibility for support, please call Ergon Network 
on 1 300 032 306. We will let you know what we need to support your request and answer 
any questions you have around the support available. 

You can ask a support person to contact us, such as financial counsellor or someone who 
helps you manage your bills. However, we will need your permission for this person to talk 
on your behalf.   

If you are unsatisfied with the assessment of financial stress or hardship, you can request a 
review or make a complaint in accordance with our Complaint and Dispute Resolution 
Procedure. 

If we are unable to resolve your issue, you also have the option of contacting the NSW 
Energy and Water Ombudsman on 1800 246 545 or via their online complaint form. 
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https://www.ergon.com.au/network/help-and-support/feedback/network-feedback
https://www.ergon.com.au/network/help-and-support/feedback/network-feedback
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.ewon.com.au%2Fpage%2Fmaking-a-complaint%2Fcomplaint-forms&data=04%7C01%7Csara.collins%40energyq.com.au%7C2e0d184a3ecf4d73ec8f08d92b9ad35b%7C654552c7601c4842923ad738819213f3%7C0%7C0%7C637588766245078061%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=8WamWGB0kzPEvL0oZstl%2BJ9Xul30GeUkotHBf5Gm8ns%3D&reserved=0


External references 

Electricity Supply Act 1995 (NSW) 

Definitions 

Term Definition 

Financial hardship  • For this Policy, Ergon Network defines a person in hardship 
as someone who recognises their responsibility for the 
payment of the maintenance works carried out, however, has 
been either identified or presents as not having the financial 
capacity to meet standard payment terms. 
 

Financial stress  • Individuals who may not identify as currently experiencing 
financial hardship, may be put in financial stress due the 
unexpected payment of the costs of the necessary 
maintenance works placing them in a vulnerable position.  
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https://www.ipart.nsw.gov.au/Home/About-IPART/Governing-Legislation/Electricity-Supply-Act-1995#:~:text=The%20Electricity%20Supply%20Act%201995%20is%20the%20key,electricity%20network%20operators%20under%20the%20Electricity%20Supply%20Act%3A

